
 Hello, 

  

My name is Jason Adams and I am a Vernonia Oregon resident. I oppose HB 3063. I firmly believe 

immunizations are between Dr. and patient and should not be state mandated.  Please, don’t force this 

on Oregonians. 

  

1.       There is no measles outbreak or panic. It is not an emergency. Per the CDC website, there 
are about the same number of measles cases each year. This disease has not been eradicated or 
eliminated, just reduced to the same level year after year. 
2.       Per the OHA, the Oregon immunization rate is about 94-95%. Meaning 94-95% of all 
students are 100% vaccinated. 
3.       The rate of unimmunized students is about 2.6% 
4.       No one has died from the measles, but there are many deaths reported from the MMR 
vaccine. 
  
5.       The 7.5% exemption rate for kinders, is really due to the fact that they are missing a dose, 
one vaccine or are delayed. This can also be caused due to the fact that one or more of the 
vaccines are not required until a later date, hence parents submitting a non-medical exception. 
  
6.       The media is using fear to pass this through. It is not being presented fairly or objectively. 
  
7.       Most students are fully vaccinated, Oregon is about 94-95%. There is no emergency on 
this. 
  
8.       Talk about adverse reactions you have had. I have had one with the Tdap and mom had 
one with shingles. 
  
9.       Vaccine injuries are not as rare as the CDC would like to admit. Not all doctors know about 
the VAERS and how to report. A lot of money has been spent out of VAERS paying for vaccine 
injures. 
  
10.   As of 1986 the vaccine manufacturers are no longer liable for any injury. You cannot sue 
them, you got to court and the court denies a lot of people. 
  
11.   It is hard in Oregon to get a medical exemption. Even those who have had a reaction will 
not be eligible. 

  

Sincerely, 

Jason Adams (503) 840 5797 

 


